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The USDA Service Center in Augusta, which serves customers in Kennebec, Knox and Lincoln

counties, has moved their offices to their new location at 2305 North Belfast Avenue, Augusta, ME

04330. The service center houses USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA), Natural Resources

Conservation Service (NRCS) and the Kennebec County Soil and Water Conservation District.

FSA encourages producers to contact the county office by calling the Augusta office number, (207)

622-7847, to schedule an appointment to conduct business. This phone number has not changed with

the relocation and the Service Center remains open for limited in-person appointments scheduled in

advance via phone for services that cannot be conducted remotely.

For more information about FSA programs and loans visit www.fsa.usda.gov. For additional NRCS

programs information visit www.nrcs.usda.gov.

All other USDA Service Centers are also open for business, including those that restrict in-person

visits or require appointments. All Service Center visitors wishing to conduct business with FSA,

Natural Resources Conservation Service or any other Service Center agency should call ahead and

schedule an appointment. Service Centers that are open for appointments will pre-screen visitors

based on health concerns or recent travel, and visitors must adhere to social distancing guidelines.

Visitors are also required to wear a face covering during their appointment. Our program delivery staff

will continue to work with our producers by phone, email and using online tools. More information on

working with our Service Centers can be found at farmers.gov/coronavirus

If you need an accommodation to work with this Service Center or participate in any meeting or event,

please contact Mary Anne Coffin at (207) 990-9140, or by e-mail at maryanne.coffin@usda.gov. You

may also contact Federal Relay Service at 1-800-877-8339.
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